
 

 

 

 

12th February 2020 

Activity Clubs 
You will receive a letter in the first week regarding activity clubs. These will start week commencing 9th 
March. You will receive a confirmation letter on the 2nd March.  
 
 A Great Big Thank you from the  NSPCC 
We're so grateful you've chosen to help children by making a donation of £575.97.  
With your donation, you're helping to protect children today and prevent abuse from happening 
tomorrow. 
Around 90% of our funding comes from our supporters and, thanks to people like you, our volunteers will 
be there to protect children every single day of the year. 
Thank you for joining us in the fight for every childhood - your gift will help change children’s lives. 
 
URGENT 
Please be aware that someone from school may call you and the second contact for your child over the half 
term, to check that we have two current working numbers. Legally we are expected to have a minimum of 
two numbers for every child. In future it may affect your child’s eligibility for Breakfast Club, After School 
Club, Holiday Scheme and Out of School Activities if we do not have these. 
 
Reminder: ALL PAYMENTS MUST BE PAID ON A MONDAY! 
Can you please pay for dinners, breakfast club and after school club on a Monday. For security reasons we 
bank on a Monday. We also need to know who is in after school club that week so we can ensure we have 
enough staffing. Thank you. 
PLEASE REMEMBER TO LABEL THE ENVELOPES!  
 
Educational Visits  
I would like to remind you that payment for school visits are voluntary and children will not be excluded 
from going if their parent has not paid. However if we do not raise enough money towards the visit it may 
have to be cancelled for all the children. We appreciate how difficult it can be, we ask for money towards 
the cost and as a school subsidises any extra costs. Please see Mrs Wainwright if you want to discuss this. 
 
 

This Weeks Winners  
Best of the Classes! 
This week’s behaviour winners are: 
KS1 Class 5 
KS2 Class 21 
Well done, these classes earned the most Track It points and earn an extra playtime. 
Attendance Winners- Got to be here to win it! 
The classes earning an extra break for the best attendance last week are: 
KS1 Class 8- 96.6% 
KS2 Class 14-97.8% 
Head Teacher Award   
Reception- Phoebe   Year 1- Oliwer   Year 2- Nathan   Year 3- Samantha  
Year 4- Oscar   Year 5- Fatima  Year 6- Olivia    
 
 



Reception-Mrs Ingleson  
We had a brilliant time at our reading open morning! The children really enjoyed sharing their favourite 
Julia Donaldson stories with their parents, eating Gruffalo themed snacks and sharing their super work. 
Thank you to everyone who came along! 
Stars of the week: Class 1 Casper   Class 2 Kevin   Class 3 Efa   
 
Year 1- Miss Machin  
This week in Year 1 we have been learning about poetry. The children made their own poem using 
adjectives and rhyming words. We had great fun performing them to each other. 
Stars of the week: Class 4 Davasimi   Class 5 George    Class 6 Sophia   
 
Year 4- Mr Waters  
This week, Year 4 have started looking at The Bronze Age in History. In RE, we have been learning about 
pilgrimages. Last week, we were delighted to have Fatima from Year 5 in our classes to speak about a 
pilgrimage she had been on, to help us with our current topic. Thank you for your help Fatima! 
Stars of the week:  Class 13 Dise   Class 14 Lisa   Class 15 Malvin  
 
Year 5 – Mr Needham 
Lessons:  In Art, children enjoyed using bottle tops to create different pieces of art. In DT/Art, children 
made their own Viking Shields and painted them. 
Planners: Children need to remember to have their planners signed over the weekend ready to be checked 
by their teachers on Monday.  
Students of the week:  Class 16 Lorenzo   Class 17 Owais    Class 18 Ella    
 
Year 6- Mr Needham 
SATs 
SATs week is the week beginning 11th May. Children will take test on Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday and 
Thursday. It is extremely important that children are in school on these days. 
Lessons:  In Science, children have prepared their bacteria investigations. Children will make observations 
over the next few weeks. In RE, children enjoyed debating the creation of the world.  
Planners:  Children need to remember to have their planners signed over the weekend ready to be 
checked by their teachers on Monday.  
Students of the week: Class 19 Lincoln        Class 20 Ify    Class 21 Niki    Class 22   
 
Important Dates  
Friday 14th February 2020   School Closes for Half Term at 3.20pm  
Monday 24th February 2020  School Re Opens at 8.30am  
Friday 13th March 2020  Training Day- No children in school 
Friday 3rd April 2020   School Closes for Half Term at 3.20pm  
Monday 20th April 2020  School Re Opens at 8.30am  
Friday 8th May 2020   May Bank Holiday School Closed 
Friday 22nd May 2020   School Closes for Half Term at 3.20pm  
Monday 1st June 2020    School Re opens at 8.30am  
Friday 12th June 2020   Training Day- No Children in School  
Friday 17th July 2020   School Closes for Summer Holidays at 3.20pm 
Monday 20th July 2020  Training Day – No Children in School  
Monday 7th September 2020   School Re Opens at 8.30am  
 
Please note on Friday 3rd April 2020 and Friday 17th July 2020 After School Club will be closing at 5pm. 
Please ensure you make suitable arrangements on these days. Thank you.  
 

 



 


